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UNITED STATES

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM N-1A

REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 /x/ yes

and

THE INVESTMENT COMPANY ACT OF 1940 /x/ yes

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

(Exact Name of Registrant as Specified in Charter)

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

(Address of Principal Executive Offices)

713-463-9019

(Registrant`s Telephone Number)

Bill Cross

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

(Name and Address of Agent for Service)

Approximate date of proposed public offering: As soon as practicable after the effective date
of the Registration Statement.

The Registrant hereby amends this registration statement on such date or dates as may be
necessary to delay its effective date until the Registrant shall file a further amendment which
specifically states that this registration statement shall thereafter become effective in
accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 or until the registration statement
shall become effective on such date as the Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a),
may determine.

Pebblebrook Fund

A Value Fund

Prospectus

February __, 2003

As with all mutual funds, the Securities and Exchange Commission has not approved or
disapproved of these securities, nor has the Commission determined this Prospectus is complete
or accurate. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

13047 Pebblebrook Drive
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Prospectus 2

Your Guide to the Prospectus

This Prospectus is designed to help you make an informed decision whether investing in the
Pebblebrook Fund is appropriate for you. Plead read the Prospectus carefully, and keep a copy
for future reference. The Prospectus has been organized for ease of use and understanding. It
has been organized into three (3) sections: The Fund, The Management of the Fund and How to Buy
and Sell Shares. Each section is organized to help you quickly identify the information that
you are looking for. The first section, The Fund, tells you four (4) important issues about the
Fund that you should know before you invest:

1) The Fund`s investment objective.

2) The principal investment strategies of the Fund.

3) The Fund`s method of selecting investments.

4) Risks you should be aware of when investing in the Fund.

The other sections of the Prospectus (Who Manages the Fund and How to Buy and Sell Shares)
provide you with information about the Fund`s management, the services available to you, how we
price shares of the Fund and how to buy and sell shares of the Fund.

Prospectus 3

The Fund

Pebblebrook Fund

The Objective of the Fund

The Pebblebrook Fund is a value fund seeking capital appreciation.

The Principal Investment Strategies and Policies of the Fund

The Pebblebrook Fund, Inc (The Fund) is an open-end non-diversified management investment
company that seeks capital appreciation through investment in common stocks, preferred stocks,
warrants and/or securities convertible into common stocks which the Adviser deems desirable to
own. Criteria used by the Adviser will be based on the business economics, management quality,
financial condition and stock price of each business. Current income from these investments
will be a subordinate consideration. The Fund invests primarily in common stocks whose market
price the Adviser believes is below its intrinsic value. When investment opportunities are
limited, the Fund may hold cash or cash-equivalents and invest without limit in obligations of
the U.S. Government and its agencies and in money market funds and money market securities,
including high-grade commercial paper, certificates of deposit, repurchase agreements and
short-term debt securities. Under these circumstances, the Fund may not participate in stock
market advances or declines to the same extent it would have it remained more fully invested in
common stocks.

The Fund`s daily share price can be obtained from the transfer agent by calling 1-713-932-6263.

The Board of Directors may change the Fund`s Objective without shareholder approval. You will
receive advance written notice of any material changes to the Fund`s objective. If there is a
material change, you should consider whether the Fund remains an appropriate investment for
you.
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Market Capitalization is the most commonly used measure of the size and value of a company. The
market capitalization of a company is computed by multiplying the current share price by the
total number of shares outstanding.

Prospectus 4

The Investment Selection Process Used by the Fund

Cross Investment Management, LLC. the Fund`s investment adviser, invests in companies believed
to have the potential for capital appreciation. The Adviser searches for stocks that exhibit
attractive valuations on several metrics, such as price to earnings multiples less than the
forecasted earnings growth rate, price to cash flow and price to book ratios at or below
industry averages. The Adviser tracks investment using a valuation model to pinpoint companies
that are trading at a discount to peers and/or historical valuations. Once investment ideas
meet screening criteria, the Adviser studies public filings and trade journals, and will
generally interview company management. The Adviser continues research by contacting vendors,
competitors and customers to determine why the stock is trading at a discount and to identify
catalysts that the Adviser believes will result in capital appreciation.

The Adviser contacts company management. The Adviser uses these communications to determine
whether management`s goals are aligned with those of shareholders. Final investment decisions
are based on the Adviser`s confidence in management`s ability to execute its strategy, the
Adviser`s assessment of management`s character and the attractiveness of the stock`s price
based on internally prepared models and valuation metrics. Equity mutual funds generally
emphasize either "growth" or "value" styles of investing. Typically, growth funds invest in
companies that exhibit faster-than-average growth in revenues and earnings. Value funds invest
in companies that appear underpriced according to certain financial measurements of worth or
business prospects. The Pebblebrook Fund emphasizes a "value" style.Quantitative and
Qualitative Research: Quantitative research is used to measure value by analyzing certain
metrics, such as price earnings multiples, price to cash flow or price to book ratios.
Qualitative measurements include analyzing business models, competitive advantages, corporate
activity, and management decisions. The Adviser uses both quantitative and qualitative research
for the investment selection process of the Fund.

Prospectus 5

The Principal Risks of Investing in the Fund

Risks in GeneralDomestic economic growth and market conditions, interest rate levels, and
political events are among the factors affecting the securities markets of the Fund`s
investments. There is the risk that these and other factors may adversely affect the Fund`s
performance. You could lose money investing in the Fund. You should consider your own
investment goals, time horizon, and risk

tolerance before investing in the Fund. An investment in the Fund may not be appropriate for
all investors and is not intended to be a complete investment program.

Risks of Investing in Common Stocks

The Fund invests primarily in common stocks, which subjects the Fund and its shareholders to
the risks associated with common stock investing. These risks include the financial risk of
selecting individual companies that do not perform as anticipated, the risk that the stock
markets in which the Fund invest may experience periods of turbulence and instability, and the
general risk that domestic and global economies may go through periods of decline and cyclical

change.

All Mutual Funds must elect to be "diversified" or "non-diversified." As a non-diversified
portfolio, the Fund may invest half of its total assets in two or more securities, while the
other half is spread out among investments not exceeding 5% of the Fund`s total assets at the
time of purchase. As a result, the Fund has the ability to take larger positions in a smaller
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number of securities than a diversified portfolio. These limitations do not apply to U.S.
Government securities.

Prospectus 6

Many factors affect the performance of companies that the Fund invests in, including the
strength of its management or the demand for its product or services. You should be aware that
the value of a company`s share price might decline as a result of poor decisions made by
management or lower demand for the company`s products or services. In addition, a company`s
share price may also decline if its earnings or revenues fall short of expectations.

There are overall stock market risks that may also affect the value of the Fund. Over time, the
stock markets tend to move in cycles, with periods when stock prices rise generally and periods
when stock prices decline generally. The value of the Fund's investments may increase or
decrease more than the stock markets in general.

Risk of Non-Diversification

The Fund is a non-diversified portfolio, which means that it has the ability to take larger
positions in a smaller number of securities than a portfolio that is "diversified." Non-
diversification increases the risk that the value of the Fund could go down because of the poor
performance of a single investment.

Sector Risk

Sector risk is the possibility that stocks within the same group of industries will decline in
price due to sector-specific market or economic developments. If the Adviser invests a
significant portion of its assets in a particular sector, the Fund is subject to the risk that
companies in the same sector are likely to react similarly to legislative or regulatory
changes, adverse market conditions and/or increased competition affecting that market segment.
The sectors in which the Fund may be overweighed will vary.

Management Risk

The Adviser`s strategy may fail to produce the intended results. Additionally, the Fund has no
operating history; and, although the Fund Adviser`s experience includes managing similar pooled
investments, it does not include managing the assets of a mutual fund.

Prospectus 7

Who Should Invest

The Fund may be suitable for you if:

1) You are seeking long-term growth of capital of at least five years.

2) You can tolerate risks associated with common stock investments.

3) You are not looking for current income.

4) You are seeking a fund that emphasizes value investments.

Performance History

Although past performance in a fund is no guarantee of future performance, historical
performance may give you some indication of the risk of investing in a fund. This is because
historical performance demonstrates how returns have varied over time. There is no performance
information for the Fund since the Fund has not completed one full calendar year of operations
as of the date of this prospectus.

Costs of Investing in the Fund
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The following table describes the estimated expenses and fees that you may pay if you buy and
hold shares of the Fund. Annual fund operating expenses are paid out of the assets of the Fund,
so their effect is already included in the Fund`s daily share price.

The Fund is a no-load fund, which means you do not pay any fees when you buy or sell shares of
the Fund. As a result, all of your investment goes to work for you.

SHAREHOLDER FEES The Fund

(fees paid directly from your investment)

Sales Charge (Load) Imposed on Purchases None

Deferred Sales Charge (Load) None

Sales Charge (Load) Imposed on Reinvested Dividends None

Exchange Fee None

Redemption Fee None

Annual Fund Operating Expenses

(expenses that are deducted from Fund assets)

Management Fees 1.50%

12b-1 Distribution Fees None

Other Expenses None

Total Annual Fund Operating Expenses 1.50%

Cross Investment Management, LLC. will pay all operating expenses of the Fund, with the
exception of taxes, borrowing expenses (such as (a) interest and (b) dividend expenses on
securities sold short), brokerage commissions and extraordinary expenses. For its services, the
Adviser receives an annual investment management fee of 1.50% of the average daily net assets
of the Fund.

Prospectus 8

The following table is given to assist investors in understanding the various

costs and expenses that an investor in the Fund will bear directly and

indirectly. It illustrates the expenses paid on a $1,000 investment over various times periods
assuming a a) 5% annual rate of return and b) redemption at the end of each time period. This
example should not be considered a representation of past or future expenses or performance.
Actual expenses may be greater or less than those shown.

1 Year 3 Years 5 Years 10 Years

$16 $49 $85 $184

Additional Investment Strategies and Risk Considerations

GeneralThe Pebblebrook Fund invests primarily in common stocks and similar securities,
including preferred stocks, warrants, securities convertible into common stock and securities
purchased on a when-issued basis.

Portfolio Turnover The Fund generally purchases securities for long-term investment although,
to a limited extent, the Fund may purchase securities in anticipation of relatively short-term
price gains. Short-term transactions may also result from liquidity needs, securities having
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reached a price or yield objective, changes in interest rates, or by reason of economic or
other developments not foreseen at the time of the investment decision. The Fund may also sell
one security and simultaneously purchase the same or comparable security to take advantage of
short-term differentials in securities prices. Changes are made in the Fund`s portfolio
whenever the Adviser believes such changes are desirable. Portfolio turnover rates are
generally not a factor in making buy and sell decisions. Increased portfolio turnover may cause
the Fund to incur higher brokerage costs, which may adversely affect the Fund`s performance,
and may produce increased taxable distributions.

Prospectus 9

Who Manages the Fund

The Investment Adviser

Cross Investment Management, LLC. is the investment adviser of the Fund and has responsibility
for the management of the Fund`s affairs, under the supervision of the Fund`s Board of
Directors. Bill Cross manages the Fund`s investment portfolio on a day-to-day basis. Mr. Cross
has been in the securities business since 1983. Mr. Cross worked for Charles Schwab & Co., Inc.
for eleven (11) years.

Cross Investment Management, LLC was organized in 2003.

The principal address is:

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

Cross Investment Management, LLC manages the investment portfolio of the Fund, subject to
policies adopted by the Fund`s Board of Directors. Under the Management Agreement, the Adviser,
at its own expense and without reimbursement from the Fund, furnishes office space and all
necessary office facilities, equipment and executive personnel necessary for managing the Fund.
Cross Investment Management, LLC pays all operating expenses of the Fund, with the exception of
taxes, borrowing expenses (such as (a) interest and (b) dividend expenses on securities sold
short), brokerage commissions and extraordinary expenses. For its services, the Adviser
receives an annual investment management fee of 1.50% of the average daily net assets of the
Fund.

Prospectus 10

How to Buy and Sell Shares

Pricing of Fund SharesThe price you pay for a share of the Fund, and the price you receive upon
selling or redeeming a share of the Fund, is called the Fund`s net asset value ("NAV"). The NAV
is calculated by taking the total value of the Fund`s assets, subtracting its liabilities, and
then dividing by the total number of shares outstanding, rounded to the nearest cent:

Net Asset Value = Total Assets minus Liabilities / Number of Shares Outstanding

The NAV is generally calculated as of the close of trading on the New York Stock Exchange
(normally 4:00 p.m. Eastern Time) every day the Exchange is open. All purchases, redemptions or
reinvestments of Fund shares will be priced at the next NAV calculated after the Fund`s
Transfer Agent receives your order in proper form. Your order must be placed with the Transfer
Agent prior to the close of the trading of the New York Stock Exchange in order to be confirmed
for that day`s NAV. The Fund`s investments are valued at market value or, if a market quotation
is not readily available, at the fair value determined in good faith by the Adviser, subject to
the review and oversight of the Fund`s Board of Directors. The Fund may use pricing services to
determine market value.

Prospectus 11
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Investing in the Fund

You may purchase shares directly through the Fund`s Transfer Agent or through a brokerage firm
or other financial institution that has agreed to sell the Fund`s shares. If you are investing
directly in the Fund for the first time, you will need to establish an account by completing a
Shareholder Account Application (To establish an IRA, complete an IRA Application). To request
an application, call 1-713-932-6263. Your initial investment minimum can be found in the table
below. The Fund reserves the right to change the amount of these minimums from time to time or
to waive them in whole or in part for certain accounts. Investment minimums may be higher or
lower to investors purchasing shares through a brokerage firm or other financial institution.

The investment adviser (not the Fund) may pay certain financial institutions (which may include
banks, brokers, securities dealers and other industry professionals) a fee for providing
distribution related services and/or for performing certain administrative servicing functions
for Fund shareholders to the extent these institutions are allowed to do so by applicable
statute, rule or regulation.

If you invest through a brokerage firm or other financial institution, the policies and fees
may be different than those described here. Financial advisers, financial supermarkets,
brokerage firms, and other financial institutions may charge transaction and other fees and may
set different minimum investments or limitations on buying or selling shares. Consult a
representative of your financial institution if you have any questions. Your financial
institution is responsible for transmitting your order in a timely manner.

Minimum Investments Initial Additional

Regular Account $1000 $100

Automatic Investment Plan* $1000 $100

IRA Account $1000 $100

*An Automatic Investment Plan requires a $100 minimum automatic monthly or quarterly
investment.

All purchases must be made in U.S. dollars and checks must be drawn on U.S. banks. No cash,
credit cards or third party checks will be accepted. A $20 fee will be charged against your
account for any payment check returned to the Transfer Agent or for any incomplete electronic
fund transfer, or for insufficient funds, stop payment, closed account or other reasons. If a
check

does not clear your bank or the Fund is unable to debit your predesignated bank account on the
day of purchase, the Fund reserves the right to cancel the purchase. If your purchase is
canceled, you will be responsible for any losses or fees imposed by your bank and losses that
may be incurred as a result of a decline in the value of the canceled purchase. The Fund (or
Fund agent) has the authority to redeem shares in your account(s) to cover any losses due to
fluctuations in share price. Any profit on such cancellation will accrue to the Fund. Your
investment in the Fund should be intended to serve as a long-term investment vehicle. The Fund
is not designed to provide you with a means of speculating on the short-term fluctuations in
the stock market. The Fund reserves the right to reject any purchase request that it regards as
disruptive to the efficient management of the Fund, which includes investors with a history of
excessive trading. The Fund also reserves the right to stop offering shares at any time.

Prospectus 12

Types of Account Ownership

You can establish the following types of accounts by completing a Shareholder Account
Application:

Individual or Joint Ownership: One person owns individual accounts. Joint accounts have two or
more owners.
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A Gift or Transfer to Minor: (UGMA or UTMA) A UGMA/UTMA account is a custodial account managed
for the benefit of a minor. To open an UGMA or UTMA account, you must include the minor`s
social security number on the application.

Trust: An established trust can open an account. The names of each trustee, the name of the
trust and the date of the trust agreement must be included on the application.

Business Accounts: Corporation and partnerships may also open an account. An authorized officer
of the corporation or a general partner of a partnership must sign the application.

IRA Accounts: See "Tax-Deferred Plans"

Prospectus 13

Instructions for Opening and Adding to an Account

To open an account by mail complete and sign the Shareholder Application or an IRA Application.
Make your check payable to Pebblebrook Fund. For IRA accounts please specify the year for which
the contribution is made. Mail or overnight the application and check to:

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

To add money to an account Complete the investment slip that is included with your account
statement, and write your account number on your check. If you no longer have your investment
slip, please reference your name, account number, and address on your check. Mail the slip and
the check to the Pebblebrook Fund, Inc. - 13047 Pebblebrook Drive - Houston, Texas 77079.

Prospectus 14Telephone Transactions

With respect to all transactions made by telephone, the Fund and its Transfer Agent will employ
reasonable procedures to confirm that instructions communicated by telephone are genuine. Such
procedures may include, among others, requiring some form of personal identification prior to
acting upon telephone instructions, providing written confirmation of all such transactions,
and/or tape recording all telephone instructions. If reasonable procedures are followed, then
neither the Fund nor the Transfer Agent will be liable for any loss, cost, or expense for
acting upon an investor`s telephone instructions or for any unauthorized telephone redemption.
In any instance where the Fund`s Transfer Agent is not reasonably satisfied that instructions
received by telephone are genuine, neither the Fund nor the Transfer Agent shall be liable for
any losses, which may occur because of delay in implementing a transaction.

Prospectus 15

Wire Transactions

If you purchase your initial shares by wire, the Transfer Agent first must have received a
completed account application and issued an account number to you. The account number must be
included in the wiring instructions as set forth on the previous page. The Transfer Agent must
receive your account application to establish shareholder privileges and to verify your account
information. Payment of redemption proceeds may be delayed and taxes may be withheld unless the
Fund receives a properly completed and executed account application.

Shares purchased by wire will be purchased at the NAV next determined after the Transfer Agent
receives your wired funds and all required information is provided in the wire instructions. If
the Transfer Agent is notified no later than 3:00 p.m. Eastern Time of the wire instructions,
and the wired funds are received by the Transfer Agent no later than 5:00 p.m. Eastern Time,
then the shares purchased will be priced at the NAV determined on that business day. If the
wire is not received by 5:00 p.m. Eastern Time, the purchase will be effective at the NAV next
calculated after receipt of the wire.
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Tax-Deferred Plans

If you are eligible, you may set up one or more tax-deferred accounts. A tax-deferred account
allows you to shelter your investment income and capital gains from current income taxes. A
contribution to certain of these plans may also be tax deductible. Tax-deferred accounts
include retirement plans described below. Distributions from these plans are generally subject
to an

additional tax if withdrawn prior to ages 59 1/2 or used for a non-qualifying purpose.
Investors should consult their tax adviser or legal counsel before selecting a tax-deferred
account.

UMB Bank, n.a. serves as the trustee for the tax-deferred accounts offered by the Fund. You
will be charged an annual account maintenance fee of $10 for each tax-deferred account you have
with the Fund. You may pay the fee by check or have it automatically deducted from your account
(usually in December). The Fund reserves the right to change the amount of the fee or to waive
it in whole or part for certain types of accounts.

Prospectus 16

Types of Tax-Deferred Accounts

Traditional IRA: An individual retirement account. Your contribution may or may not be
deductible depending on your circumstances. Assets can grow tax-deferred and distributions are
taxable as income.

Roth IRA: An IRA with non-deductible contributions, tax-free growth of assets, and tax-free
distributions for qualified distributions.

Spousal IRA: An IRA funded by a working spouse in the name of a non-earning spouse.

SEP-IRA: An individual retirement account funded by employer contributions. Your assets grow
tax-deferred and distributions are taxable as income.

Keogh or Profit Sharing Plans: These plans allow corporations, partnerships and individuals
that are self-employed to make tax-deductible contributions of up to $35,000 for each person
covered by the plans.

403(b) Plans: An arrangement that allows employers of charitable or educational organizations
to make voluntary salary reduction contributions to a tax-deferred account.

401(k) Plans: Allows employees of corporations of all sizes to contribute a percentage of their
wages on a tax-deferred basis. These accounts need to be established by the trustee of the
plan.

Automatic Investment Plans: By completing the Automatic Investment Plan section of the account
application, you may make automatic monthly or quarterly investments ($100 minimum per
purchase) in the Fund from your bank or savings account. Your initial investment minimum is
$1,000 if you select this option. Shares of the Fund may also be purchased through direct
deposit plans offered by certain employers and government agencies. These plans enable a
shareholder to have all or a portion of their payroll or Social Security checks transferred
automatically to purchase shares of the Fund.

Prospectus 17

Investing

Automatic Investment Plan: Automatic investment plans are recurrent investments to your account
from a bank.
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Dividend Reinvestment: All income dividends and capital gains distributions will be
automatically reinvested in shares of the Fund unless you indicate otherwise on the account
application or in writing.

Payroll Direct Deposit Plan: For making automatic investments from your payroll check.

Instructions for Selling Fund Shares

You may sell all or part of your shares on any day that the New York Stock Exchange is open for
trading. Your shares will be sold at the next NAV per share calculated after the Transfer Agent
receives your order in proper form. The proceeds of your sale may be more or less than the
purchase price of your shares, depending on the market value of the Fund`s securities at the
time of your sale. Your order will be processed promptly and you will generally receive the
proceeds within seven days after receiving your properly completed request. The Fund will not
mail any proceeds unless your investment check has cleared the bank, which may take up to
fifteen calendar days. This procedure is intended to protect the Fund and its shareholders from
loss. If the dollar or share amount requested is greater than the current value of your
account, your entire account balance will be redeemed. If you choose to redeem your account in
full, any automatic services currently in effect for the account will be terminated unless you
indicate otherwise in writing.

To Sell Shares

By Mail

Write a letter of instruction that includes:

The names(s) and signature(s) of all account owners.

Your account number.

The dollar or share amount you want to sell.

Where to send the proceeds.

If redeeming from your IRA, please note applicable withholding requirements.

Obtain a signature guarantee or other documentation, if required.

Prospectus 18

Mail your request to:

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

By Telephone

You will automatically be granted telephone redemption privileges unless you decline them in
writing or indicate on the appropriate section of the account application that you decline this
option. Otherwise, you may redeem Fund shares by calling 1-713-932-6263. Redemption proceeds
will only be mailed to your address of record.

You may redeem a maximum of $25,000 per day by telephone. By overnight courier, send to:

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079
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You will not be able to redeem by telephone and have a check sent to your address of record for
a period of 15 days following an address change.

Unless you decline telephone privileges in writing or on your account application, as long as
the Fund takes reasonable measures to verify the order, you may be responsible for any
fraudulent telephone order.

For specific information on how to redeem your account and to determine if a signature
guarantee or other documentation is required call 1-713-932-6263.

Additional Redemption Information

Signature Guarantees

Signature guarantees are designed to protect both you and the Fund from fraud. A signature
guarantee of each owner is required to redeem shares in the following situations:

1) If you change ownership on your account

2) If you request the redemption proceeds to be sent to a different address

3) If the proceeds are to be made payable to someone other than the account`s owner(s)

4) If a change of address request has been received by the Transfer Agent within the last 15
days

5) If you wish to redeem $25,000 or more from any shareholder account

Prospectus 19

Signature guarantees can be obtained from most banks, savings and loan associations, trust
companies, credit unions, broker/dealers, and member firms of a national securities exchange.
Call your financial institution to see if they have the ability to guarantee a signature. A
notary public cannot provide signature guarantees.

The Fund reserves the right to require a signature guarantee under other circumstances or to
delay redemption when permitted by Federal Law. For more information pertaining to signature
guarantees please call 1-713-932-6263.

Corporate, Trust and Other Accounts

Redemption requests from corporate, trusts, and other accounts may require documents in
addition to those described above, evidencing the authority of the officers, trustees or
others. In order to avoid delays in processing redemption requests for these accounts, you
should call the Transfer Agent at 1-713-932-6263 to determine what additional documents are
required.

Address Changes

To change the address on your account, call the Transfer Agent at 1-713-932-6263 or send a
written request signed by all account owners. Include the account number(s) and name(s) on the
account and both the old and new addresses. Certain options may be suspended for a period of 15
days following an address change.

Transfer of Ownership

In order to change the account registration or transfer ownership of an account, additional
documents will be required. In order to avoid delays in processing these requests, you should
call the Transfer Agent at 1-713-932-6263 to determine what additional documents are required.

Redemption Initiated by the Fund
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Because there are certain fixed costs involved with maintaining your account, the Fund may
require you to redeem all of your shares if your account balance falls below $1,000. After your
account balance falls below the minimum balance, you will receive a notification from the Fund
indicating its intent to close your account along with instructions on how to increase the
value of your account to the minimum amount within 60 days. If your account balance is still
below $1,000 after 60 days, the Fund may close your account and send you the proceeds. This
minimum balance requirement does not apply to IRAs and other tax-sheltered investment accounts.
The right of redemption by the Fund will not apply if the value of your account balance falls
below $1,000 because of market performance. The Fund reserves the right to close an account if
the shareholder is deemed to engage in activities which is illegal or otherwise believed to be
detrimental to the Fund. All shares of the Fund are also subject to involuntary redemption if
the Board of Trustees determines to liquidate the Fund. Any involuntary redemption will create
a capital gain or loss, which may have tax consequences about which you should consult your tax
adviser.
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Shareholder Communications

Account Statements

Every quarter, shareholders of the Fund will automatically receive regular account statements.
You will also be sent a yearly statement detailing the tax characteristics of any dividends and
distributions you have received.

Confirmations

Confirmation statements will be sent after each transaction that affects your account balance
or account registration.

Regulatory Mailings

Financial reports will be sent at least semiannually. Annual reports will include audited
financial statements. To reduce expenses, one copy of each report will be mailed to each
taxpayer identification number even though the investor may have more than one account in the
Fund.

Dividends and Distributions

The Fund intends to pay distributions on an annual basis> These distributions will consist of
capital gains and income dividends. You may elect to reinvest income dividends and capital gain
distributions in the form of additional shares of the Fund or receive these distributions in
cash. Dividends and distributions from the Fund are automatically reinvested in the Fund,
unless you elect to have dividends paid in cash. Reinvested dividends and distributions receive
the same tax treatment as those paid in cash. If you are interested in changing your election,
you may call the Transfer Agent at 1-713-932-6263 or send a written notification to:

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

Redemption

Redemption is a sale by you to the Fund of some or all of your shares. The price per share you
receive when you redeem Fund shares may be more or less than the price at which you purchased
those shares. When you redeem your shares, you will generally have a gain or loss, depending
upon whether the amount you receive for your shares is more or less than your

cost or other basis in the shares.
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Redemption in Kind

The Fund intends to make payments for all redemptions in cash. However, if the Fund believes
that conditions exist which make cash payments detrimental to the best interests of the Fund,
payment for shares redeemed may be made in whole or in part through a distribution of portfolio
securities chosen by the Adviser (under the supervision of the Board of Directors). If payment
is made in securities, a shareholder may incur transaction costs in converting these securities
into cash after the redemption.
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Taxes

Fund dividends and distributions are taxable to most investors (unless your investment is in an
IRA or other tax-advantaged account). Dividends paid by the Fund out of net ordinary income and
distributions of net short-term capital gains are taxable to the shareholders as ordinary
income.

Distributions by the Fund of net long-term capital gains to shareholders are generally taxable
to the shareholders at the applicable long-term capital gains rate, regardless of how long the
shareholder has held shares of the Fund.

Redemption of shares of the Fund is a taxable event. You may realize a gain or loss. The amount
of the gain or loss and the rate of tax will depend mainly upon the amount paid for the shares,
the amount received from the sale, and how long the shares were held.

The Fund`s distributions may be subject to federal income tax whether received in cash or
reinvested in additional shares. In addition to federal taxes, you may be subject to state and
local taxes on distributions.

Because everyone`s tax situation is unique, always consult your tax professional about federal,
state, and local tax consequences of an investment in the Fund.

Distributions

As a shareholder, you are entitled to your share of the Fund`s income from interest and
dividends, and gains from the sale of investments. You receive such earnings as either an
income dividend or a capital gains distribution. Income dividends come from both the dividends
that the Fund earns from is holdings and interest it receives from its money market and bond
investments. Capital gains are realized when the Fund sells securities for higher prices than
it paid for them. The capital gains are either short-term or long-term depending on whether the
Fund held the securities for less than or more than one year. When a fund makes a distribution
to its shareholders, the share price of the Fund drops by the amount of the distribution, net
of any market fluctuations.

If you purchase shares of the Fund just before it makes a distribution, you will pay the full
price for the shares and then receive a portion back in the form of a taxable distribution.
This is referred to as "buying a dividend". In order to avoid paying unnecessary taxes as a
result of the distribution, check the Fund`s distribution schedule before you invest.
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Privacy Policy

The following is a description of the Fund`s policies regarding disclosure of nonpublic
personal information that you provide to the Fund or that the Fund collects from other sources.
In the event that you hold shares of the Fund through a broker-dealer or other financial
intermediary, the privacy policy of your financial intermediary would govern how your nonpublic
personal information would be shared with unaffiliated third parties.

Categories of Information the Fund Collects
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The Fund collects the following nonpublic personal information about you:

Information the Fund receives from you on or in applications or other forms, correspondence, or
conversations (such as your name, address, phone number, social security number, assets, income
and date of birth); and information about your transactions with the Fund, its affiliates, or
others (such as your account number and balance, payment history, parties to transactions, cost
basic information, and other financial information).

Categories of Information the Fund Discloses

The Fund does not disclose any nonpublic personal information about their current or former
shareholders to unaffiliated third parties, except as required or permitted by law. The Fund is
permitted by law to disclose all of the information it collects, as described above, to their
service providers (such as the Fund`s custodian, administrator and transfer agent) to process
your transactions and otherwise provide services to you.

Confidentiality and Security

The Fund restricts access to your nonpublic personal information to those persons who require
such information to provide products or services to you. The Fund maintains physical,
electronic, and procedural safeguards that comply with federal standards to guard your
nonpublic personal information.
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Board of Directors

Bill Cross

Hazel Hammond

(Additional directors to be supplied)

Other Fund Service Providers

Custodian: The Fund serves as its own custodian.

Fund Administrator: The Fund serves as its own administrator.

Transfer Agent: The Fund serves as its own transfer agent.

Retirement Trustee: UMB, n.a. serves as the Fund`s retirement account trustee.

Underwriter: The Fund acts as its own underwriter.

Independent Auditor: Thomas Leger & Co. LLP serve as the Fund`s auditor.

Investment Adviser: Cross Investment Management, LLC is the Fund`s adviser.
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Where To Go For Information

For shareholder inquiries, please call 1-713-932-6263. You will also find more information
about the Fund in the following documents:

Statement of Additional Information (SAI)

The Statement of Additional Information contains additional and more detailed information about
the Fund, and is considered to be a part of this Prospectus.

There are three ways to get a copy of these documents.
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1) Call 1-713-932-6263 or write and a copy will be sent without charge.

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

2) Call or write the Public Reference Section of the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC")
and ask them to mail you a copy. The SEC charges a fee for this service. You can also review
and copy information about the Fund in person at the SEC Public Reference Room in Washington
D.C.

Public Reference Section of the SEC

Washington D.C. 20549-0102

1-202-942-8090

Copies of these documents may also be obtained, after paying a duplication fee, by electronic
request at the following e-mail address: publicinfo@sec.gov

3) Go to the SEC`s website (www.sec.gov) and download a text-only version.

PEBBLEBROOK FUND: SEC file number 811-21297

No dealer, salesman, or other person has been authorized to give any information or to make any
representations, other than those contained in this Prospectus, and, if given or made, such
other information or representations must not be relied upon as having been authorized by the
Funds or the Adviser. This Prospectus does not constitute an offering in any state in which
such offering may not lawfully be made.
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PEBBLEBROOK FUND, INC.

13047 PEBBLEBROOK DRIVE

HOUSTON, TEXAS 77079

PART B

PEBBLEBROOK FUND, INC.

STATEMENT OF ADDITIONAL INFORMATION (SAI)

____, 2002

This Statement of Additional Information ("SAI") is not a prospectus. It should be read in
conjunction with the Prospectus of the Pebblebrook Fund dated _________________, 2003. A free
copy of the Prospectus can be obtained by writing the Transfer Agent at 13047 Pebblebrook
Drive, Houston, Texas 77079 or by calling 1-713-932-6263.
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DESCRIPTION OF THE CORPORATION AND THE FUND

The Pebblebrook Fund, Inc. (the "Fund") was organized as a non-diversified mutual fund on
____________, 2003 and commenced operations on ________, 2003. The Fund is an open-end
investment company established under the laws of Texas by Articles of Incorporation dated ____,
2003 (the "Corporate Agreement"). The authorized capitalization of the Fund consists of
1,000,000 shares of common stock of $0.01 par value per share. Each share has equal dividend,
distribution and liquidation rights. There are no conversion or preemptive rights applicable to
any shares of the Fund. All shares issued are fully paid and non-accessible. Each holder of
common stocks has one vote for each share held. Voting rights are non-cumulative, which means
that the holders of a majority of shares of common stock can elect all directors of the Fund if
they so choose, and the holders of the remaining shares will not be able to elect any person as
a director. The investment adviser to the Fund is Cross Investment Management, LLC. (The
"Adviser").

The Fund does not issue share certificates. All shares are held in non-certificate form
registered on the books of the Fund and the Fund`s transfer agent for the account of the
shareholder. Each share of the Fund represents an equal proportionate interest in the assets
and liabilities belonging to the Fund with each other share of the Fund and is entitled to such
dividends and distributions out of income belonging to the Fund as are declared by the
Directors. The shares do not have cumulative voting rights or any preemptive or conversion
rights. In case of liquidation of the Fund, the holders of the Fund`s shares will be entitled
to receive as a distribution their share of the assets, net of the liabilities of the Fund.

Prior to the public offering of the Fund, Bill Cross purchased all of the outstanding shares of
the Fund and may be deemed to control the Fund. As the controlling shareholder, Bill Cross
could control the outcome of any proposal submitted to the shareholders for approval, including
changes to the Fund`s fundamental policies or the terms of the management agreement with the
Adviser. After the public offering commences, it is anticipated that Bill Cross will no longer
control the Fund. For information concerning the purchase and redemption of shares of the Fund,
see "How to Buy Shares and Sell Shares" in the Prospectus. For a description of the methods
used to determine the share price and value of the Fund`s assets, see "Pricing of Fund Shares"
in the Prospectus and "Pricing of Fund Shares" in this Statement of Additional Information.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ABOUT FUND INVESTMENTS AND RISK CONSIDERATIONS
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This section contains a discussion of some of the investments the Fund may make and some of the
techniques it may use.

1) Equity Securities: The Fund may invest in equity securities such as common stock,
convertible preferred stock, convertible bonds, rights and warrants. Common stocks, the most
familiar type, represent an equity (ownership) interest in a corporation. Warrants are options
to purchase equity securities at a specified price for a specific time period. Rights are
similar to warrants, but normally have a short duration and are distributed by the issuer to
its shareholders. Although equity securities have a history of long term growth in value, their
prices fluctuate based on changes in a company`s financial condition and on overall market and
economic conditions.

2) Foreign Securities: The Fund may invest in foreign equity securities including American
Depositary Receipts ("ADRs"). ADRs are certificates evidencing ownership of shares of a
foreign-based issuer held in trust by a bank or similar financial institution. They are
alternatives to the direct purchase of the underlying securities in their national markets and
currencies. ADRs are subject to risks similar to those associated with direct investment in
foreign securities.

Foreign investments can involve significant risks in addition to the risks inherent in U.S.
investments. The value of securities denominated in or indexed to foreign currencies, and of
dividends and interest from such securities, can change significantly when foreign currencies
strengthen or weaken relative to the U.S. dollar. Foreign securities markets generally have
less trading volume and less liquidity than U.S. markets, and prices on some foreign markets
can be highly volatile. Many foreign countries lack uniform accounting and disclosure standards
comparable to those applicable to U.S. companies and it may be more difficult to obtain
reliable information regarding an issuer`s financial condition and operations. In addition, the
costs of foreign investing, including withholding taxes, brokerage commissions, and custodial
costs, generally are higher than for U.S. investments.

Foreign markets may offer less protection to investors than U.S. markets. Foreign issuers,
brokers, and securities markets may be subject to less government supervision. Foreign security
trading practices, including those involving the release of assets in advance of payment, may
invoke increased risks in the event of a failed trade or the insolvency of a broker-dealer, and
may involve substantial delays. It also may be difficult to enforce legal rights in foreign
countries.

Investing abroad also involves different political and economic risks. Foreign investments may
be affected by actions of foreign governments adverse to the interests of U.S. investors,
including the possibility of expropriation or nationalization of assets, confiscatory taxation,
and restrictions on U.S. investment or on the ability to repatriate assets or convert currency
into U.S. dollars, or other government intervention. There may be a greater possibility of
default by foreign governments or foreign government-sponsored enterprises. Investments in
foreign countries also involve a risk of local political, economic or social instability,
military action or unrest, or adverse diplomatic developments. There is no assurance that an
advisor will be able to anticipate or counter these potential events and their impacts on the
Fund`s share price.

The considerations noted above generally are intensified for investments in developing
countries. Developing countries may have relatively unstable governments, economies based on
only a few industries and securities markets that trade a small number of securities.

3) Short Sales: The Fund may sell a security short in anticipation of a decline in the market
value of the security. When the Fund engages in a short sale, it sells a security, which it
does not own. To complete the transaction, the Fund must borrow the security in order to
deliver it to the buyer. The Fund must replace the borrowed security by purchasing it at the
market price at the time of replacement, which may be more or less than the price at which the
Fund sold the security. The Fund will incur a loss as a result of the short sale if the price
of the security increases between the date of the short sale and the date on which the Fund
replaces the borrowed security. The Fund will realize a profit if the security declines in
price between those dates. Any potential gain is limited to the price at which the Fund sold
the security short, and any potential loss is unlimited in size.
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In connection with its short sales, the Fund will be required to maintain a segregated account
with the Fund's custodian of cash or high grade liquid assets equal to (i) the greater of the
current market value of the securities sold short or the market value of such securities at the
time they were sold short, less (ii) any collateral deposited with its broker (not including
the proceeds from the short sales). Depending on arrangements made with the broker or
custodian, the Fund may not receive any payments (including interest) on collateral deposited
with the broker or custodian.

4) Securities Lending: The Fund may make long and short term loans of its portfolio securities
to parties such as broker-dealers, banks, or institutional investors. Securities lending allows
a Fund to retain ownership of the securities loaned and, at the same time, to earn additional
income. Since there may be delays in the recovery of loaned securities, or a loss of rights in
collateral supplied, should the borrower fail financially, loans will be made only to parties
whose creditworthiness has been reviewed and deemed satisfactory by the Adviser. Furthermore,
they will only be made if, in the judgment of the Adviser, the consideration to be earned from
such loans would justify the risk.

The Adviser understands that it is the current view of the staff of the Securities and Exchange
Commission (the "SEC") that a Fund may engage in loan transactions only under the following
conditions: (1) a Fund must receive 100% collateral in the form of cash, cash equivalents
(e.g., U.S. Treasury bills or notes) or other high grade liquid debt instruments from the
borrower; (2) the borrower must increase the collateral whenever the market value of the
securities loaned (determined on a daily basis) rises above the value of the collateral; (3)
after giving notice, the Fund must be able to terminate the loan at any time; (4) the Fund must
receive reasonable interest on the loan or a flat fee from the borrower, as well as amounts
equivalent to any dividends, interest, or other distributions on the securities loaned and to
any increase in market value; (5) the Fund may pay only reasonable custodian fees in connection
with the loan; and (6) the Board of Trustees must be able to vote proxies on the securities
loaned, either by terminating the loan or by entering into an alternative arrangement with the
borrower.

Cash received through loan transactions may be invested in any security in which the Fund is
authorized to invest. Investing the cash subjects that investment, as well as the security
loaned, to market forces (i.e., capital appreciation or depreciation).

5) Restricted and Illiquid Securities: The portfolio of the Fund may contain illiquid
securities. Illiquid securities generally include securities, which cannot be disposed of
promptly and in the ordinary course of business without taking a reduced price. Securities may
be illiquid due to contractual or legal restrictions on resale or lack of a ready market. The
following securities are considered to be illiquid: repurchase agreements and reverse
repurchase agreements maturing in more than seven days, nonpublicly offered securities and
restricted securities. Restricted securities are securities the resale of which is subject to
legal or contractual restrictions. Restricted securities may be sold only in privately
negotiated transactions, in a public offering with respect to which a registration statement is
in effect under the Securities Act of 1933 or pursuant to Rule 144 or Rule 144A promulgated
under such Act. Where registration is required, the Fund may be obligated to pay all or part of
the registration expense, and a considerable period may elapse between the time of the decision
to sell and the time such security may be sold under an effective registration statement. If
during such a period adverse market conditions were to develop, a Fund might obtain a less
favorable price than the price it could have obtained when it decided to sell. The Fund will
not invest more than 15% of its net assets in illiquid securities.

With respect to Rule 144A securities, these restricted securities are treated as exempt from
the 15% limit on illiquid securities, provided that a dealer or institutional trading market in
such securities exists. The Fund will not, however, invest more than 10% of its net assets in
Rule 144A securities. Under the supervision of the Board of Directors, the Adviser determines
the liquidity of restricted securities and, through reports from the Adviser, the Board of
Directors will monitor trading activity in restricted securities. If institutional trading in
restricted securities were to decline, the liquidity of a Fund could be adversely affected.

6) U.S. Government Securities: U.S. government securities are high-quality debt securities
issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Treasury or by an agency or instrumentality of the U.S.
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government. The full faith and credit of the United States back not all U.S. government
securities. For example, securities issued by the Farm Credit Banks or by the Federal National
Mortgage Association are supported by the instrumentality's right to borrow money from the U.S.
Treasury under certain circumstances. However, securities issued by other agencies or
instrumentalities are supported only by the credit of the entity that issued them.

7) Corporate Debt Securities: Corporate debt securities are long and short term debt
obligations issued by companies (such as publicly issued and privately placed bonds, notes and
commercial paper). The Adviser considers corporate debt securities to be of investment grade
quality if they are rated BBB or higher by S&P or Baa or higher by Moody`s, or if not rated,
determined by the Adviser to be of comparable quality. Investment grade dept securities
generally have adequate to strong protection of principal and interest payments. In the lower
end of this category, adverse economic conditions or changing circumstances are more likely to
lead to a weakened capacity to pay interest and repay principal than in higher rated
categories.

8) Fixed Income Securities: The Fund may invest in all types of fixed income securities,
including when-issued, delayed delivery, or forward commitment basis. Fixed income securities
are subject to credit risk and interest rate risk. Credit risk is the risk that the Fund could
lose money if an issuer of a fixed income security cannot meet its financial obligations or
goes bankrupt. Interest rate risk is the risk that the Fund`s investments in fixed income
securities may fall when interest rates rise.

Investments in high-yield bonds are considered to be more speculative than higher quality fixed
income securities. They are more susceptible to credit risk than investment-grade securities,
especially during periods of economic uncertainty or economic downturns. The value of lower
quality securities are subject to greater volatility and are generally more dependent on the
ability of the issuer to meet interest and principal payments than higher quality securities.
Issuers of high-yield securities may not be as strong financially as those issuing bonds with
higher credit ratings.

9) Financial Services Industry Obligations: The Fund may invest in each of the following
obligations of the financial services industry:

(a) Certificate of Deposit: Certificates of deposit are negotiable certificates evidencing the
indebtedness of a commercial bank or a savings and loan association to repay funds deposited
with it for a definite period of time (usually from fourteen days to one year) at a stated or
variable interest rate.

(b) Time Deposits: Time deposits are non-negotiable deposits maintained in a banking
institution or a savings and loan association for a specified period of time at a stated
interest rate.

(c) Bankers` Acceptances: Bankers` acceptances are credit instruments evidencing the obligation
of a bank to pay a draft which has been drawn on it by a customer, which instruments reflect
the obligation both of the bank and of the drawer to pay the face amount of the instrument upon
maturity.

10) Repurchase Agreements: The Fund may invest in repurchase agreements fully collateralized by
obligations issued by the U.S. government or agencies of the U.S. government ("U.S. Government
Obligations"). A repurchase agreement is a short term investment in which the purchaser (i.e.,
a Fund) acquires ownership of a U.S. Government Obligation (which may be of any maturity) and
the seller agrees to repurchase the obligation at a future time at a set price, thereby
determining the yield during the purchaser`s holding period (usually not more than 7 days from
the date of purchase). Any repurchase transaction in which a Fund engages will require full
collateralization of the seller`s obligation during the entire term of the repurchase
agreement. In the event of a bankruptcy or other default of the seller, a Fund could experience
both delays in liquidating the underlying security and losses in value. However, the Fund
intends to enter into repurchase agreements only with the custodian, other banks with assets of
$1 billion or more and registered securities dealers determined by the Adviser to be
creditworthy. The Adviser monitors the creditworthiness of the banks and securities dealers
with whom a Fund engages in repurchase transactions.
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11) Borrowing: The Fund is permitted to borrow money up to one-third of the value of its total
assets for the purpose of investment as well as for temporary or emergency purposes. Borrowing
for the purpose of investment is a speculative technique that increases both investment
opportunity and a Fund`s ability to achieve greater diversification. However, it also increases
investment risk. Because the Fund`s investments will fluctuate in value, whereas the interest
obligations on borrowed funds may be fixed, during times of borrowing, the Fund`s net asset
value may tend to increase more when its investments increase in value, and decrease more when
its investments decrease in value. In addition, interest costs on borrowings may fluctuate with
changing market interest rates and may partially offset or exceed the return earned on the
borrowed funds. Also, during times of borrowing under adverse market conditions, the Fund might
have to sell portfolio securities to meet interest or principal payments at a time when
fundamental investment considerations would not favor such sales.

12) Options Transactions: The Fund may engage in option transactions involving individual
securities and stock indexes. An option involves either: (a) the right or the obligation to buy
or sell a specific instrument at a specific price until the expiration date of the option; or
(b) the right to receive payments or the obligation to make payments representing the
difference between the closing price of a stock index and the exercise price of the option
expressed in dollars times a specified multiple until the expiration date of the option.
Options are sold (written) on securities and stock indexes. The purchaser of an option on a
security pays the seller (the writer) a premium for the right granted but is not obligated to
buy or sell the underlying security. The purchaser of an option on a stock index pays the
seller a premium for the right granted, and in return the seller of such an option is obligated
to make the payment. A writer of an option may terminate the obligation prior to expiration of
the option by making an offsetting purchase of an identical option. Options are traded on
organized exchanges and in the over-the-counter market. To cover the potential obligations
involved in writing options, a Fund will either: (a) own the underlying security, or in the
case of an option on a market index, will hold a portfolio of stocks substantially replicating
the movement of the index; or (b) the Fund will segregate with the custodian high grade liquid
assets sufficient to purchase the underlying security or equal to the market value of the stock
index option, marked to market daily.

The purchase and writing of options requires additional skills and techniques beyond normal
portfolio management, and involves certain risks. The purchase of options limits a Fund`s
potential loss to the amount of the premium paid and can afford the Fund the opportunity to
profit from favorable movements in the price of an underlying security to a greater extent than
if transactions were effected in the security directly. However, the purchase of an option
could result in the Fund losing a greater percentage of its investment than if the transaction
were effected directly. When the Fund writes a call option, it will receive a premium, but it
will give up the opportunity to profit from a price increase in the underlying security above
the exercise price as long as its obligation as a writer continues, and it will retain the risk
of loss should the price of the security decline. When the Fund writes a put option, it will
assume the risk that the price of the underlying security or instrument will fall below the
exercise price, in which case the Fund may be required to purchase the security or instrument
at a higher price than the market price of the security or instrument. In addition, there can
be no assurance that the Fund can effect a closing transaction on a particular option it has
written. Further, the total premium paid for any option may be lost if the Fund does not
exercise the option or, in the case of over-the-counter options, the writer does not perform
its obligations.

INVESTMENT LIMITATIONS

Fundamental: The investment limitations described below have been adopted by the Fund with
respect to the Fund and are fundamental ("Fundamental"). They may not be changed without the
affirmative vote of a majority of the outstanding shares of the Fund. As used in the prospectus
and the Statement of Additional Information, the term "majority" of the outstanding shares of
the Fund means the lesser of: (1) 67% or more of the outstanding shares of the Fund present at
a meeting, if the holders of more than 50% of the outstanding shares of the Fund are present or
represented at such meeting; or (2) more than 50% of the outstanding shares of the Fund. Other
investment practices which may be changed by the Board of Directors without the approval of
shareholders to the extent permitted by applicable law, regulation or regulatory policy are
considered non-fundamental ("Non-Fundamental").
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1) Borrowing Money: The Fund will not borrow money, except: (a) from a bank, provided that
immediately after such borrowing there is an asset coverage of 300% for all borrowings of the
Fund; or (b) from a bank or other persons for temporary purposes only, provided that such
temporary borrowings are in an amount not exceeding 5% of the Fund`s total assets at the time
when the borrowing is made. This limitation does not preclude the Fund from entering into
reverse repurchase transactions, provided that the Fund has an asset coverage of 300% for all
borrowings and repurchase commitments of the Fund pursuant to reverse repurchase transactions.

2) Senior Securities: The Fund will not issue senior securities. This limitation is not
applicable to activities that may be deemed to involve the issuance or sale of a senior
security by the Fund, provided that the Fund`s engagement in such activities is consistent with
or permitted by the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (The "1940 Act"), the rules and
regulations promulgated thereunder or interpretations of the SEC or its staff.

3) Underwriting: The Fund will not act as underwriter of securities issued by other persons.
This limitation is not applicable to the extent that, in connection with the disposition of
portfolio securities (including restricted securities), a Fund may be deemed an underwriter
under certain federal securities laws.

4) Real Estate: The Fund will not purchase or sell real estate. This limitation is not
applicable to investments in marketable securities, which are secured by or represent interests
in real estate. This limitation does not preclude the Fund from investing in mortgage-related
securities or investing in companies engaged in the real estate business or that have a
significant portion of their assets in real estate (including real estate investment trusts).

5) Commodities: The Fund will not purchase or sell commodities unless acquired as a result of
ownership of securities or other investments. This limitation does not preclude the Fund from
purchasing or selling options or futures contracts, from investing in securities or other
instruments backed by commodities or from investing in companies which are engaged in a
commodities business or have a significant portion of their assets in commodities.

6) Loans: The Fund will not make loans to other persons, except: (a) by loaning portfolio
securities; (b) by engaging in repurchase agreements; or (c) by purchasing nonpublicly offered
debt securities. For purposes of this limitation, the term "loans" shall not include the
purchase of a portion of an issue of publicly distributed bonds, debentures or other
securities.

7) Concentration: The Fund will not invest 25% or more of its total assets in a particular
industry. This limitation is not applicable to investments in obligations issued or guaranteed
by the U.S. government, its agencies and instrumentality`s or repurchase agreements with
respect thereto.

With respect to the percentages adopted by the Fund as maximum limitations on its investment
policies and limitations, an excess above the fixed percentage will not be a violation of the
policy or limitation unless the excess results immediately and directly from the acquisition of
any security or the action taken. This paragraph does not apply to the borrowing policy set
forth in Paragraph 1 above.

Notwithstanding any of the foregoing limitations, any investment company, whether organized as
a trust, association or corporation, or a personal holding company, may be merged or
consolidated with or acquired by the Fund, provided that if such merger, consolidation or
acquisition results in an investment in the securities of any issuer prohibited by said
paragraphs, the Fund shall, within ninety days after the consummation of such merger,
consolidation or acquisition, dispose of all of the securities of such issuer so acquired or
such portion thereof as shall bring the total investment therein within the limitations imposed
by said paragraphs above as of the date of consummation.

Non-Fundamental. The following limitations have been adopted by the Fund with respect to the
Fund and are Non-Fundamental (see "Investment Limitations - Fundamental" above).
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1) Pledging: The Fund will not mortgage, pledge, hypothecate or in any manner transfer, as
security for indebtedness, any assets of the Fund except as may be necessary in connection with
borrowings described in limitation (1) above. Margin deposits, security interests, liens and
collateral arrangements with respect to transactions involving options, futures contracts,
short sales and other permitted investments and techniques are not deemed to be a mortgage,
pledge or hypothecation of assets for purposes of this limitation.

2) Borrowing: The Fund will not purchase any security while borrowings (including reverse
repurchase agreements) representing more than one third of its total assets are outstanding.

3) Margin Purchases: The Fund will not purchase securities or evidences of interest thereon on
"margin." This limitation is not applicable to short term credit obtained by a Fund for the
clearance of purchases and sales or redemption of securities, or to arrangements with respect
to transactions involving options, futures contracts, short sales and other permitted
investments and techniques.

4) Options: The Fund will not purchase or sell puts, calls, options or straddles, except as
described in the Statement of Additional Information.

5) Illiquid Investments: The Fund will not invest more than 15% of its net assets in securities
for which there are legal or contractual restrictions on resale and other illiquid securities.

THE INVESTMENT ADVISER

The Adviser is Cross Investment Management, LLC located at 13047 Pebblebrook Drive, Houston,
Texas 77079. As sole shareholder of the Adviser, Bill Cross is regarded to control the Adviser
for purposes of the 1940 Act.

Under the terms of the Management Agreement, the Adviser manages the investment portfolio of
the Fund, subject to policies adopted by the Fund`s Board of Directors. Under the Management
Agreement, the Adviser, at its own expense and without reimbursement from the Fund, furnishes
office space and all necessary office facilities, equipment and executive personnel necessary
for managing the assets of the Fund. The Adviser also pays the salaries and fees of all of its
officers and employees that serve as officers and directors of the Fund. The Adviser pays all
operating expenses of the Fund, with the exception of taxes, borrowing expenses (such as (a)
interest and (b) dividend expenses on securities sold short), brokerage commissions and
extraordinary expenses. For its services, the Adviser receives an annual investment management
fee of 1.50% of the average daily net assets of the Fund.

Information regarding factors considered in approving the Agreement: To be supplied.

The Adviser retains the right to use the name "Pebblebrook Value Fund" or any derivative
thereof in connection with another investment company or business enterprise with which the
Adviser is or may become associated. The Fund`s right to use the name "Pebblebrook Value Fund"
or any derivative thereof automatically ceases ninety days after termination of the Agreement
and may be withdrawn by the Adviser on ninety days written notice.

The Adviser may make payments to banks or other financial institutions that provide shareholder
services and administer shareholder accounts. If a bank or other financial institution were
prohibited from continuing to perform all or a part of such services, management of the Fund
believes that there would be no material impact on the Fund or their shareholders. Financial
institutions may charge their customers fees for offering these services to the extent
permitted by applicable regulatory authorities, and the overall return to those shareholders
availing themselves of the financial institution`s services will be lower than to those
shareholders that do not. The Fund may from time to time purchase securities issued by
financial institutions that provide such services. However, in selecting investments for the
Fund, no preference will be shown for such securities.

DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS

The Board of Directors supervises the business activities of the Fund. Each Director serves as
a director until the termination of the Fund unless the Director dies, resigns, retires or is
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removed. The following table provides information regarding each Director who is an "interested
person" of the Fund, as defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, and each officer of the
Fund.

[To be supplied. See exhibit for initial Board of Directors]

The following table provides information regarding each Director who is not an "interested
person" of the Fund, as defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940.

[To be supplied]

BOARD INTEREST IN THE FUND

As of ___, 2003, the Directors owned the following amounts in the Fund:

[See Subscription Agreement exhibit: Bill Cross $100,000.00]

COMPENSATION

Director fees are paid by Cross Investment Management, LLC. Officers and Directors of the Fund
who are deemed "interested persons" of the Fund receive no compensation from the Fund.
Directors will not be paid except for travel expenses for Board meetings.

PORTFOLIO TRANSACTIONS AND BROKERAGE

Subject to policies established by the Board of Directors, the Adviser is responsible for the
Fund`s portfolio decisions and the placing of the Fund`s portfolio transactions. In placing
portfolio transactions, the Adviser seeks the best qualitative execution for the Fund, taking
into account such factors as price (including the applicable brokerage commission or dealer
spread), the execution capability, financial responsibility and responsiveness of the broker or
dealer and the brokerage and research services provided by the broker or dealer. The Adviser
generally seeks favorable prices and commission rates that are reasonable in relation to the
benefits received. Consistent with the Rules of Fair Practice of the National Association of
Securities Dealers, Inc., and subject to its obligation of seeking best qualitative execution,
the Adviser may give consideration to sales of shares of the Fund as a factor in the selection
of brokers and dealers to execute portfolio transactions.

The Adviser is specifically authorized to select brokers or dealers who also provide brokerage
and research services to the Fund and/or the other accounts over which the Adviser exercises
investment discretion and to pay such brokers or dealers a commission in excess of the
commission another broker or dealer would charge if the Adviser determines in good faith that
the commission is reasonable in relation to the value of the brokerage and research services
provided. The determination may be viewed in terms of a particular transaction or the Adviser`s
overall responsibilities with respect to the Fund and to other accounts over which it exercises
investment discretion.

Research services include supplemental research, securities and economic analyses, statistical
services and information with respect to the availability of securities or purchasers or
sellers of securities and analyses of reports concerning performance of accounts. The research
services and other information furnished by brokers through whom the Fund effect securities
transactions may also be used by the Adviser in servicing all of its accounts. Similarly,
research and information provided by brokers or dealers serving other clients may be useful to
the Adviser in connection with its services to the Fund. Although research services and other
information are useful to the Fund and the Adviser, it is not possible to place a dollar value
on the research and other information received. It is the opinion of the Board of Directors and
the Adviser that the review and study of the research and other information will not reduce the
overall cost to the Adviser of performing its duties to the Fund under the Agreement. Due to
research services provided by brokers, the Pebblebrook Fund may direct trades to certain
brokers.

Over-the-counter transactions will be placed either directly with principal market makers or
with broker-dealers, if the same or a better price, including commissions and executions, is
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available. Fixed income securities are normally purchased directly from the issuer, an
underwriter or a market maker. Purchases include a concession paid by the issuer to the
underwriter and the purchase price paid to a market maker may include the spread between the
bid and asked prices.

When the Fund and another of the Adviser`s clients seek to purchase or sell the same security
at or about the same time, the Adviser may execute the transaction on a combined ("blocked")
basis. Blocked transactions can produce better execution for the Fund because of the increased
volume of the transaction. If the entire blocked order is not filled, the Fund may not be able
to acquire as large a position in such security as it desires or it may have to pay a higher
price for the security. Similarly, the Fund may not be able to obtain as large an execution of
an order to sell or as high a price for any particular portfolio security if the other client
desires to sell the same portfolio security at the same time. In the event that the entire
blocked order is not filled, the purchase or sale will normally be allocated on a pro rata
basis. The allocation may be adjusted by the Adviser, taking into account such factors as the
size of the individual orders and transaction costs, when the Adviser believes an adjustment is
reasonable.

The Fund and the Adviser have each adopted a Code of Ethics (the "Code") under Rule 17j-1 of
the Investment Company Act of 1940. The personnel subject to the Code are permitted to invest
in securities, including securities that may be purchased or held by the Fund. You may obtain a
copy of the Code from the SEC.

PRICING OF FUND SHARES

The price (net asset value) of the shares of each Fund is normally determined as of 4:00 p.m.,
Eastern time on each day the Fund is open for business and on any other day on which there is
sufficient trading in the Fund`s securities to materially affect the net asset value. The Fund
is normally open for business on every day except Saturdays, Sundays and the following
holidays: New Year`s Day, Martin Luther King Day, President`s Day, Good Friday, Memorial Day,
Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving and Christmas.

Securities that are traded on any exchange or on the NASDAQ over-the-counter market are valued
at the last quoted sale price. Lacking a last sale price, a security is valued at its last bid
price except when, in the Adviser`s opinion, the last bid price does not accurately reflect the
current value of the security. All other securities for which over-the-counter market
quotations are readily available are valued at their last bid price. When market quotations are
not readily available, when the Adviser determines the last bid price does not accurately
reflect the current value or when restricted securities are being valued, such securities are
valued as determined in good faith by the Adviser, in conformity with guidelines adopted by and
subject to review of the Board of Directors.

Fixed income securities generally are valued by using market quotations, but may be valued on
the basis of prices furnished by a pricing service when the Adviser believes such prices
accurately reflect the fair market value of such securities. A pricing service utilizes
electronic data processing techniques based on yield spreads relating to securities with
similar characteristics to determine prices for normal institutional-size trading units of debt
securities without regard to sale or bid prices. If the Adviser decides that a price provided
by the pricing service does not accurately reflect the fair market value of the securities,
when prices are not readily available from a pricing service or when restricted or illiquid
securities are being valued, securities are valued at fair value as determined in good faith by
the Adviser, in conformity with guidelines adopted by and subject to review of the Board of
Directors, and investments in fixed income securities with a maturity of less than 60 days when
acquired, or which subsequently are within 60 days of maturity, are valued by using the
amortized cost method of valuation, which the Board of Directors has determined will represent
fair value.

PURCHASES AND SALES THROUGH BROKER DEALERS

The Fund may be purchased through broker dealers and other intermediaries. Each Fund has
authorized one or more brokers to receive on its behalf purchase and redemption orders. Such
brokers are authorized to designate other intermediaries to receive purchase and redemption
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orders on each Fund`s behalf. The Fund will be deemed to have received a purchase or redemption
order when an authorized broker or, if applicable, a broker`s authorized designee, received the
order. Customer orders will be priced at the Fund`s net asset value next computed after an
authorized broker receives them or the broker`s authorized designee.

INVESTMENT PERFORMANCE

The Fund may periodically advertise "average annual total return." "Average annual total
return," as defined by the SEC, is computed by finding the average annual compounded rates of
return for the period indicated that would equate the initial amount invested to the ending
redeemable value, according to the following formula:

P (1+T) n=ERV

Where

P = a hypothetical $1,000 initial investment

T = average annual total return

n = number of years

ERV = ending redeemable value at the end of the applicable period of the hypothetical $1,000
investment made at the beginning of the applicable period.

The computation assumes that all dividends and distributions are reinvested at the net asset
value on the reinvestment dates and that a complete redemption occurs at the end of the
applicable period. If a Fund has been in existence less than one, five or ten years, the time
period since the date of the initial public offering of shares will be substituted for the
periods stated.

AVERAGE ANNUAL TOTAL RETURNS (AFTER TAXES ON DISTRIBUTIONS)

The average annual total return (after taxes on distributions) is computed by finding the
average annual compounded rates of return over the periods that would equate the initial amount
invested to the ending value, according to the following formula:

P (1+T) n = ATV (D)

Where "P" equals a hypothetical initial payment of $1000; "T" equals average annual total
return (after taxes on distributions; "n" equals the number of years; and "ATV (D)" equals the
ending value of a hypothetical $1,000 investment made at the beginning of the stated periods at
the end of the stated periods, after taxes on Fund distributions but not after taxes on
redemptions.

AVERAGE ANNUAL TOTAL RETURN (AFTER TAXES ON DISTRIBUTIONS AND REDEMPTIONS)

The average annual total return (after taxes on distributions and sale of Fund shares) is
computed by finding the average annual compounded rates of return over the periods that would
equate the initial amount invested to the ending value, according to the following formula:

P (1+T) n = ATV (DR)

Where "P" equals a hypothetical initial payment of $1,000; "T" equals average annual total
return (after taxes on distributions; "n" equals the number of years; and "ATV (DR)" equals
ending value of a hypothetical $1,000 investment made at the beginning of the stated periods at
the end of the stated periods, after taxes on Fund distributions and redemptions.

The Fund may also advertise performance information (a "non-standardized quotation") which is
calculated differently from average annual total return. A non-standardized quotation of total
return may be a cumulative return which measures the percentage change in the value of an
account between the beginning and end of a period, assuming no activity in the account other
than reinvestment of dividends and capital gains distributions. A non-standardized quotation
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may also be an average annual compounded rate of return over a specified period, which may be a
period different from those specified for average annual total return. In addition, a non-
standardized quotation may be an indication of the value of a $10,000 investment (made on the
date of the initial public offering of the Fund`s shares) as of the end of a specified period.
These non-standardized quotations do not include the effect of any applicable sales load,
which, if included, would reduce the quoted performance. A non-standardized quotation of total
return will always be accompanied by the Fund`s average annual total return (before taxes).

The Fund`s investment performance will vary depending upon market conditions, These factors and
possible differences in the methods and time periods used in calculating non-standardized
investment performance should be considered when comparing the Fund`s performance to those of
other investment companies or investment vehicles. The risks associated with the Fund`s
investment objective, policies and techniques should also be considered. At any time in the
future, investment performance may be higher or lower than past performance, and there can be
no assurance that any performance will continue. As of the date of this SAI the Fund has not
been in existence for one year.

From time to time, in advertisements, sales literature and information furnished to present or
prospective shareholders, the performance of any of the Fund may be compared to indices of
broad groups of unmanaged securities considered to be representative of or similar to the
portfolio holdings of the Fund or considered to be representative of the stock market in
general. These may include the S&P 500 Stock Index, the NASDAQ Composite Index or the Dow Jones
Industrial Average.

In addition, the performance of the Fund may be compared to other groups of mutual funds
tracked by any widely used independent research firm which ranks mutual funds by overall
performance, investment objectives and assets, such as Lipper Analytical Services, Inc. or
Morningstar, Inc. The objectives, policies, limitations and expenses of other mutual funds in a
group may not be the same as those of the Fund. Performance rankings and ratings reported
periodically in national financial publications such as Barrons and Fortune also may be used.

CUSTODIAN: The Fund serves as its own custodian.

FUND SERVICES: To be supplied

ACCOUNTANTS: Thomas Leger & Co., LLP, 1235 N Loop West, #907, Houston, Texas 77008

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS: To be supplied

PART C

OTHER INFORMATION

Item 23. Financial Statements and Exhibits.

(a) Articles of Incorporation. A copy of the Articles of Incorporation of the Registrant is
included as Exhibit A.

(b) By-Laws: A copy of the by-laws of the Registrant is included as Exhibit B.

(c) Instruments Defining Rights of Security Holder: None.

(d) Investment Advisory Contracts: None

(e) Underwriting Contracts: None

(f) Bonus or Profit Sharing Contracts: None.

(g) Custodial Agreement: None

(h) Other Material Contracts: None

(i) Legal Opinion: To be supplied
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(j) Other Opinions: To be supplied

(k) Omitted Financial Statements: None

(l) Initial Capital Agreements: Subscription Agreement between the Fund and the Investor.

(m) Rule 12b-1 Plan: None.

(n) Rule 18f-3 Plan: None

(o) Reserved

(p) Code of Ethics: To be supplied

Item 24. Control Persons: None.

Item 25. Indemnification.

The application of indemnification is limited by the following undertaking set forth in the
rules promulgated by the Securities and Exchange Commission:

Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be
permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the registrant pursuant to the
foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the
Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed
in such Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification
against such liabilities (other than the payment by the registrant of expenses incurred or paid
by a director, officer or controlling person of the registrant in the successful defense of any
action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in
connection with the securities being registered, the registrant will, unless in the opinion of
its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of
appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public
policy as expressed in such Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.
The Registrant may maintain a standard mutual fund and investment advisory professional and
directors and officers liability policy. The policy, if maintained, would provide coverage to
the Registrant, its directors and officers, and could cover its advisers, among others.
Coverage under the policy would include losses by reason of any act, error, omission,
misstatement, misleading statement, neglect or breach of duty.

Item 26. Activities of Investment Adviser.

(a) Cross Investment Management, LLC, 13047 Pebblebrook Drive, Houston, Texas 77079 ("Cross
Investment Management") is the investment adviser. It has engaged in no other business during
the past two fiscal years.

(b) The following list sets forth other substantial business activities of the directors and
officers of Cross Investment Management during the past two years: To be supplied

Item 27. Principal Underwriter: The Fund serves as its own underwriter.

Item 28. Location of Accounts and Records.

All accounts, books and documents required to be maintained by the Registrant pursuant to
Section 31(a) of the Investment Company Act of 1940 and Rules 31a-1 through 31a-3 thereunder
are maintained at the office of the Registrant and the Transfer Agent at 13047 Pebblebrook
Drive, Houston, Texas 77079.

Item 29. Management Services: Not applicable.

Item 30. Undertakings: None.

SIGNATURES
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Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933 and the Investment Company Act of
1940, the Registrant has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by
the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Houston, State of Texas, on the 7th
day of February, 2003.

PEBBLEBROOK FUND, INC.

By: /s/ Bill Cross

-------------------------------

Bill Cross, President and Director

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this Amendment to Registration
Statement has been signed below by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates
indicated.

Signature

Title

Date

/s/ Bill Cross

02/07/03

- ---------------------

-----------

Bill Cross

President and Director

REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 / PEBBLEBROOK FUND, INC.

EXHIBIT INDEX

1) Articles of Incorporation EX-99.a

2) By-Laws EX-99.b

3) Code of Ethics EX-99.p

4) Initial Board of Directors by Resolution EX-99.a

5) Initial Capital Agreement by Subscription EX-99.p
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Articles of Incorporation

Pursuant to Article 3.02

Texas Business Corporation Act

Filed with the Texas Secretary of State on January 28, 2003

Articles of Incorporation

of

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

Article 1) Corporate Name: The name of the corporation is Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

Article 2) Registered Agent and Registered Office: The initial registered agent is: Bill Cross,
a resident of the state of Texas. The business address of the registered agent and the
registered office address is:

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

Article 3) Directors: The Board of Directors consists of the following:

Bill Cross

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

Article 4) Authorized Shares: The total number of shares the corporation is authorized to issue
is 1,000,000 shares and the par value of each of the authorized shares is $0.01.

Article 5) Initial Capitalization: The initial capitalization of the corporation is $1000.00.

Article 6) Duration: The period of duration is perpetual.

Article 7) Purpose: Under the Texas Business Corporation Act (Article 3.02) The Pebblebrook
Fund, Inc. (The Corporation) is formed solely and expressly to transact business as an open-end
non-diversified (mutual fund) management investment company. The Corporation is established
under the laws of Texas by Articles of Incorporation signed and dated January 28, 2003.

Incorporator: The name and address of the incorporator is:

Bill Cross

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

In Testimony whereof the incorporator has signed these Articles of Incorporation this 28th day
of January 2003.

/s/ Bill Cross

Bill Cross

President
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BYLAWS OF

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

ARTICLE 1. OFFICES

SECTION 1. PRINCIPAL OFFICE

The location of the principal office of the corporation shall be within the state of Texas at
an address fixed by the board of directors. The secretary of this corporation shall keep a copy
of the corporation's Articles of Incorporation (or similar incorporating document), these
bylaws, minutes of directors' and shareholders' meetings, stock certificates and stubs, a
register of the names and interests of the corporation's shareholders, and other corporate
records and documents at the principal office.

SECTION 2. OTHER OFFICES

The corporation may have offices at other locations as decided by its board of directors or as
its business may require.

ARTICLE 2. SHAREHOLDERS' MEETINGS

SECTION 1. PLACE OF MEETINGS

Meetings of shareholders shall be held at the principal office of the corporation or at other
locations as may be decided by the board of directors.

SECTION 2. ANNUAL MEETINGS

The annual meeting of the shareholders shall be held each year on and at the following date and
time: the second Tuesday in September at 7:30 in the evening. At the annual shareholders'
meeting, shareholders shall elect a board of directors and transact any other proper business.
If this date falls on a legal holiday, then the meeting shall be held on the following business
day at the same time.

SECTION 3. SPECIAL MEETINGS

Special meetings of the shareholders may be called by the individuals authorized to do so under
the state's corporation statutes.

SECTION 4. NOTICES OF MEETINGS

Notices of meetings, annual or special, shall be given in writing to shareholders entitled to
vote at the meeting by the secretary or an assistant secretary or, if there be no such officer,
by any director or shareholder.

Notices of shareholders' meetings shall be given either personally or by first-class mail or
other means of written communication, addressed to the shareholder at the address of the
shareholder appearing on the stock register of the corporation or given by the shareholder to
the corporation for the purpose of notice. Notice of a shareholders' meeting shall be given to
each shareholder no less than 30 days prior to the meeting.

Such notice shall state the place, date, and hour of the meeting and the general nature of the
business to be transacted. The notice of an annual meeting and any special meeting at which
directors are to be elected shall include the names of the nominees that, at the time of the
notice, the board of directors intends to present for election.

SECTION 5. WAIVER OF NOTICE
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The transactions of any meeting of shareholders, however called and noticed, and wherever held,
are as valid as though undertaken at a meeting duly held after regular call and notice, if a
quorum is present, whether in person or by proxy, and if, either before or after the meeting,
each of the persons entitled to vote, not present in person or by proxy, signs a written waiver
of notice or a consent to the holding of the meeting or an approval of the minutes thereof. If
the waiver does not include an approval of the minutes of the meeting, it shall state the
general nature of the business of the meeting. All such waivers, consents, and approvals shall
be filed with the corporate records or made a part of the minutes of the meeting.

SECTION 6. LIST OF SHAREHOLDERS

Prior to any meeting of shareholders, the secretary of the corporation shall prepare an
alphabetical list of shareholders entitled to vote at the meeting that shows the address of
each shareholder and number of shares entitled to vote at the meeting. This list shall be
available for inspection at the principal office of the corporation by any shareholder within a
reasonable period prior to each meeting and be made available for inspection at the meeting
upon request of any shareholder at the meeting.

SECTION 7. QUORUM AND VOTING

Every shareholder entitled to vote shall be entitled to one vote for each share held, except as
otherwise provided by law. A shareholder entitled to vote may vote part of his or her shares in
favor of a proposal and refrain from voting the remaining shares or vote them against the
proposal. If a shareholder fails to specify the number of shares he or she is affirmatively
voting, it will be conclusively presumed that the shareholder's approving vote is with respect
to all shares the shareholder is entitled to vote.

A majority of the shares entitled to vote, represented in person or by proxy, shall constitute
a quorum at a meeting of shareholders. If a quorum is present, the affirmative vote of the
majority of shareholders represented at the meeting and entitled to vote on any matter shall be
the act of the shareholders, unless the vote of a greater number is required by law.

The shareholders present at a duly called or held meeting at which a quorum is present may
continue to transact business until adjournment notwithstanding the withdrawal of enough
shareholders to leave less than a quorum, if any action is approved by at least a majority of
the shares required to constitute a quorum.

Notwithstanding other provisions of this section of the bylaws, if permitted by law and not
prohibited by provision of the corporation's Articles of Incorporation (or similar
incorporating document), shareholders may cumulate votes for the election of directors as
provided in this paragraph. If permitted to cumulate votes in such election, a shareholder must
state his or her intention to cumulate votes after the candidates' names have been placed in
nomination at the meeting and before the commencement of voting for the election of directors.
Once a shareholder has so stated his or her intention to cumulate votes, all shareholders
entitled to vote must cumulate their votes in the election for directors. A shareholder
cumulates votes by giving one candidate a number of votes equal to the number of directors to
be elected multiplied by the number of his or her shares or by distributing such votes on the
same principle among any number of candidates as he or she decides. The candidates receiving
the highest number of votes, up to the number of directors to be elected, shall be elected.
Votes cast against a candidate or which are withheld shall have no effect in the cumulative
voting results.

In any election for directors at a shareholders' meeting, upon the request of any shareholder
made before the voting begins, the election of directors shall be by ballot rather than by
voice vote.

SECTION 8. PROXIES

Every person entitled to vote shares may authorize another person or persons to act by proxy
with respect to such shares by filing a proxy with the secretary of the corporation. For
purposes of these bylaws, a "proxy" is a written authorization signed by a shareholder or the
shareholder's attorney-in-fact giving another person or persons power to vote with respect to
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the shares of the shareholder. Every proxy shall continue in full force and effect until the
expiration of any period specified in the proxy or until revoked by the person executing it,
except as otherwise provided by law.

SECTION 9. ACTION WITHOUT MEETING

Any action that may be taken at any annual or special meeting of shareholders, except for the
election of directors, may be taken without a meeting and without prior notice if a consent, in
writing, setting forth the action so taken, is signed by all the holders of outstanding shares
entitled to vote on the action.

ARTICLE 3. DIRECTORS

SECTION 1. POWERS

The business and affairs of the corporation shall be managed by, or under the direction of, its
board of directors.

SECTION 2. NUMBER

The authorized number of directors shall be seven (7).

SECTION 3. ELECTION AND TENURE OF OFFICE

The directors shall be elected at the annual meeting of the shareholders and hold office until
the next annual meeting and until their successors have been elected and qualified.

SECTION 4. RESIGNATION AND VACANCIES

Any director may resign effective upon giving written notice to the chairperson of the board of
directors, the president, the secretary or to the board of directors unless the notice
specifies a later time for the effectiveness of the resignation. If the resignation is
effective at a later time, a successor may be elected to take office when the resignation
becomes effective.

A vacancy on the board of directors shall exist in the case of death, resignation, or removal
of any director or in case the authorized number of directors is increased, or in case the
shareholders fail to elect the full authorized number of directors at any annual or special
meeting of the shareholders at which directors are elected. The board of directors may declare
vacant the office of a director who has been declared of unsound mind by an order of court or
who has been convicted of a felony.

Vacancies on the board may be filled by the remaining board members unless a vacancy is
required by law to be filled by approval of the shareholders. Each director approved to fill a
vacancy on the board shall hold such office until the next annual meeting of the shareholders
and until his or her successor has been elected and qualified.

SECTION 5. PLACE OF MEETINGS

Meetings of the board of directors shall be held at any place, within or without the state,
that has been designated in the notice of the meeting or, if not stated in the notice or if
there is no notice, at the principal office of the corporation or as may be designated from
time to time by resolution of the board of directors. Meetings of the board may be held through
use of conference telephone, computer, electronic video screen communication or other
communications equipment, as long as all of the following apply:

(a) Each member participating in the meeting can communicate with all members concurrently.

(b) Each member is provided the means of participating in all matters before the board,
including the capacity to propose, or to interpose, an objection to a specific action to be
taken by the corporation.

(c) The corporation adopts and implements some means of verifying both of the following:
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(1) A person communicating by telephone, computer, electronic video screen, or other
communications equipment is a director entitled to participate in the board meeting.

(2) All statements, questions, actions, or votes were made by that director and not by another
person.

SECTION 6. ANNUAL AND REGULAR MEETINGS

An annual meeting of the board of directors shall be held immediately after and at the same
place as the annual meeting of the shareholders.

Other regular meetings of the board of directors shall be held at such times and places as may
be fixed from time to time by the board of directors.

SECTION 7. SPECIAL MEETINGS

Special meetings of the directors may be called by the individuals authorized to do so under
the state's corporation statutes.

SECTION 8. NOTICES OF MEETINGS

Notices of directors' meetings, whether annual, regular or special, shall be given in writing
to directors by the secretary or an assistant secretary or, if there be no such officer, by any
director.

Notices of directors' meetings shall be given either personally or by first-class mail or other
means of written communication, addressed to the director at the address of the director
appearing on the records of the corporation or given by the director to the corporation for the
purpose of notice. Notice of a directors' meeting shall be given to each director at least two
weeks prior to the meeting, unless a greater period is required under the state corporation
statutes for giving notice of a meeting.

Such notice shall state the place, date, and hour of the meeting and the general nature of the
business to be transacted.

SECTION 9. WAIVER OF NOTICE

The transactions of any meeting of the board, however called and noticed or wherever held, are
as valid as though undertaken at a meeting duly held after regular call and notice if a quorum
is present and if, either before or after the meeting, each of the directors not present signs
a written waiver of notice, a consent to holding the meeting, or an approval of the minutes
thereof. If the waiver does not include an approval of the minutes of the meeting, it shall
state the general nature of the business of the meeting. All such waivers, consents, and
approvals shall be filed with the corporate records or made a part of the minutes of the
meeting.

SECTION 10. QUORUM AND VOTING

A quorum for all meetings of the board of directors shall consist of a majority of the
authorized number of directors.

Except as otherwise required under state corporate statutes, every act or decision done or made
by a majority of the directors present at a meeting duly held at which a quorum is present is
the act of the board.

SECTION 11. ACTION WITHOUT MEETING

Any action required or permitted to be taken by the board may be taken without a meeting, if
all members of the board individually or collectively consent in writing to such action. Such
written consent or consents shall be filed with the minutes of the proceedings of the board.
Such action by written consent shall have the same force and effect as a unanimous vote of the
directors.
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SECTION 12. COMPENSATION

No salary shall be paid directors, as such, for their services but, by resolution, the board of
directors may allow a reasonable fixed sum and expenses to be paid for attendance at regular or
special meetings. Nothing contained herein shall prevent a director from serving the
corporation in any other capacity and receiving compensation thereof. Members of special or
standing committees may be allowed like compensation for attendance at meetings.

ARTICLE 4. OFFICERS

SECTION 1. OFFICERS

The officers of the corporation shall include a president, a secretary, and a treasurer, or
officers with different titles that perform the duties of these offices as described in
Sections 2 though 4 of this Article. Except as otherwise provided under state corporate
statutes, any number of these offices may be held by the same person. The corporation may also
appoint other officers with such titles and duties as shall be determined by the board of
directors.

SECTION 2. PRESIDENT

The president (or chief executive officer or alternately titled chief corporate officer
designated by the board of directors) shall, subject to the direction and control of the board
of directors, have general supervision, direction, and control of the day-to-day business and
affairs of the corporation. He or she shall preside at all meetings of the shareholders and
directors and be an ex-officio member of all the standing committees, including any executive
committee of the board, and shall have the general powers and duties of management usually
vested in the office of president or chief executive officer of a corporation and shall have
such other powers and duties as may from time to time be prescribed by the board of directors
or these bylaws.

SECTION 3. SECRETARY

The corporate secretary (or other corporate officer designated by the board of directors to
maintain and keep corporate records) shall keep, or cause to be kept, at the principal office
of the corporation, a book of minutes of all meetings of directors and shareholders. The
minutes shall state the time and place of holding of all meetings; whether regular or special,
and if special, how called or authorized; the notice thereof given or the waivers of notice
received; the names of those present at directors' meetings; the number of shares present or
represented at shareholders' meetings; and an account of the proceedings thereof.

He or she shall keep, or cause to be kept, at the principal office of the corporation, or at
the office of the corporation's transfer agent, a share register, showing the names of the
shareholders and their addresses, the number and classes of shares held by each, the number and
date of certificates issued for shares, and the number and date of cancellation of every
certificate surrendered for cancellation.

He or she shall keep, or cause to be kept, at the principal office of the corporation, the
original or a copy of the bylaws of the corporation, as amended or otherwise altered to date,
certified by him or her.

He or she shall give, or cause to be given, notice of all meetings of shareholders and
directors required to be given by law or by the provisions of these bylaws. He or she shall
prepare, or cause to be prepared, an alphabetical listing of shareholders for inspection prior
to and at meetings of shareholders as required by Article 2, Section 6, of these bylaws.

He or she shall have charge of the seal of the corporation and have such other powers and
perform such other duties as may from time to time be prescribed by the board or these bylaws.

SECTION 4. TREASURER
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The treasurer (or other officer designated by the board of directors to serve as chief
financial officer of the corporation) shall keep and maintain, or cause to be kept and
maintained, adequate and correct books and records of accounts of the properties and business
transactions of the corporation.

He or she shall deposit monies and other valuables in the name and to the credit of the
corporation with such depositories as may be designated by the board of directors. He or she
shall disburse the funds of the corporation in payment of the just demands against the
corporation; shall render to the president and directors, whenever they request it, an account
of all his or her transactions as chief financial officer and of the financial condition of the
corporation; and shall have such other powers and perform such other duties as may from time to
time be prescribed by the board of directors.

SECTION 5. APPOINTMENT, REMOVAL AND RESIGNATION

All officers of the corporation shall be approved by, and serve at the pleasure of, the board
of directors. An officer may be removed at any time, either with or without cause, by written
notification of removal by the board. An officer may resign at any time upon written notice to
the corporation given to the board, the president, or the secretary of the corporation. Any
such resignation shall take effect at the date of receipt of such notice or at any other time
specified therein. The removal or resignation of an officer shall be without prejudice to the
rights, if any, of the officer or the corporation under any contract of employment to which the
officer is a party.

ARTICLE 5. EXECUTIVE COMMITTEES

SECTION 1. REGULAR AND EXECUTIVE COMMITTEES OF THE BOARD

The board may designate one or more regular committees to report to the board on any area of
corporate operation and performance.

To the extent allowed under state corporate statutes, the board also may designate and delegate
specific decisionmaking authority to one or more executive committees, each consisting of two
or more directors, that shall have the authority of the board to approve corporate decisions in
the specific areas designated by the board.

ARTICLE 6. CORPORATE RECORDS AND REPORTS

SECTION 1. INSPECTION BY SHAREHOLDERS AND DIRECTORS

The corporate secretary shall make available within a reasonable period after a request for
inspection or copying made by a director or shareholder or a director's or shareholder's legal
representative the Articles of Incorporation (or similar organizing document) as amended to
date, these bylaws as amended to date, minutes of proceedings of the shareholders and the board
and committees of the board, the share register of the corporation, its accounting books and
records, as well as other corporate records and reports. The requested records shall be made
available for inspection and copying at the principal office of the corporation within business
hours. Any copying costs incurred by the corporation necessary to comply with a request for
copies of records may be collected by the secretary from a requesting shareholder; the
corporation shall assume the cost of copies made for a requesting director.

SECTION 2. ANNUAL REPORTS TO SHAREHOLDERS

The secretary shall mail a copy of any annual financial or other report to shareholders on the
secretary's own initiative or upon request made by one or more shareholders as may be required
by state corporate statutes.

ARTICLE 7. INDEMNIFICATION AND INSURANCE OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS

SECTION 1. INDEMNIFICATION
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The directors and officers of the corporation shall be indemnified by the corporation to the
fullest extent permitted under law.

SECTION 2. INSURANCE

The corporation shall have the power to purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of any
director or officer against any liability asserted against or incurred by the agent in such
capacity or arising out of the agent's status as such, whether or not the corporation has the
power to indemnify the agent against such liability under law.

ARTICLE 8. SHARES

SECTION 1. CERTIFICATES

The corporation shall issue certificates for its shares when fully paid. Certificates of stock
shall be issued in numerical order, and shall state the name of the recordholder of the shares
represented by each certificate; the number, designation, if any, and the class or series of
shares represented by the certificate; and contain other information, including any statement
or summary required by any applicable provision of state corporate statutes. Each certificate
shall be signed by the corporate officers empowered under state law to sign the certificates
and may be sealed with the seal of the corporation.

SECTION 2. TRANSFER OF SHARES

Upon surrender to the secretary or transfer agent of the corporation of a certificate for
shares duly endorsed or accompanied by proper evidence of succession, assignment, or authority
to transfer, it shall be the duty of the secretary of the corporation to issue a new
certificate to the person entitled thereto, to cancel the old certificate, and to record the
transaction upon the share register of the corporation.

SECTION 3. RECORD DATE

The board of directors may fix a time in the future as a record date for the determination of
the shareholders entitled to notice of and to vote at any meeting of shareholders or entitled
to receive payment of any dividend or distribution, or any allotment of rights, or to exercise
rights in respect to any other lawful action. The record date so fixed shall conform to the
requirements of state law. When a record date is so fixed, only shareholders of record on that
date are entitled to notice of and to vote at the meeting or to receive the dividend,
distribution, or allotment of rights, or to exercise the rights as the case may be,
notwithstanding any transfer of any shares on the books of the corporation after the record
date.

ARTICLE 9. AMENDMENT OF BYLAWS

SECTION 1. BY SHAREHOLDERS

Except as otherwise provided by law, these bylaws may be adopted, amended or repealed by the
affirmative vote at a meeting of holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of the
corporation entitled to vote.

SECTION 2. BY DIRECTORS

Except as otherwise provided by law, the directors may adopt, amend or repeal these bylaws.

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of the bylaws of the
corporation named in the title thereto and that such bylaws were duly adopted by the board of
directors of the corporation on the date set forth below.

Dated: January 28, 2003
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Signature: /s/ Bill Cross

Bill Cross

President

Signature: /s/ Hazel Hammond Cross

Hazel Hammond Cross

Secretary
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CODE OF ETHICS

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

Pursuant to  the requirements of  proposed Rule 17j-1 (under the Investment Com-
pany Act of 1940) and in order to protect against certain unlawful acts, practi-
ces and courses of business by  certain individuals or entities  related to  The
Pebblebrook Fund Inc., (the "Fund"), the Fund  hereby  adopts  the following Code
Of Ethics and procedures for implementing the provisions of the Code:

1. As used in this Code of Ethics:
A) "Access Person" means a Director, Officer  or Advisory Person  (as defined

in b below) of the Fund;
B) "Advisory Person" means any employee of the Fund who, in  connection  with

his regular functions or duties, makes, participates in, obtains informa-
tion regarding purchase or sale  of a security by the Fund or whose func-
tions or  duties relate to the making of such recomendations, and any na-
tural person in a control relationship to the Fund who  obtained informa-
tion concerning recommendations made to the Fund with  regard to the pur-
chase or sale of any Security;

C) "Affiliated Person" has the  meaning set forth in Section 2 (a) (3) of the
Investment Company Act of 1940;

D) "Purchase or Sale of a Security" includes the writing of an option to pur-
chase or sell a Security;

E) "Security" has the meaning set forth  in Section 3 (a) (10) of the Securi-
ties Act of 1940 as amended;

F) "Portfolio Security" means any  Security that is being or  during the past
30 days has been purchased or sold by the Fund or  considered by the Fund
for purchase or sale by the Fund;

G) "Person" means a natural person,  partnership, corporation, trust, estate,
joint venture, business trust, association,  cooperative,  government (or
any subdivision, branch or agency thereof),  governmental entity, founda-
tion, or other entity.

2. No Director, Officer, Employee or  other  Affiliated Person  or  Access Person
("Covered Person")  or any  "Member of the Immediate Family"  (as  defined in
Section 2 (a) (19) of the Investment Company Act of 1940) of any Covered Per-
son, shall  purchase or sell  any Security that is a  Portfolio Security, any
Security convertible into a Portfolio Security or an option to purchase be-
fore or sell before such Security, or any Security into which a Portfolio Se-
curity is convertible or with respect to which a Portfolio Security gives its
owner an option to purchase or sell such Security.

3. On the 3rd Tuesday of each even month, the Fund shall provide each Covered
Person with copies of:
A) All securities held as  of the end of the previous briefing ("Held Securi-
ties")
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B) All Portfolio Securities

On the same day, each Covered Person  shall provide the Fund  with a list
of the names and amounts of all Securities owned by the Fund and also held by
such person  and/or members of his immediate family as of the end of the pre-
vious 3rd Tuesday of even months.

4. No Covered Person shall disclose, divulge or communicate to any person (other
than another Covered Person) directly or indirectly, any "inside" information
regarding the  Fund and relating to  Held Securities, Portfolio Securities or
any completed or proposed transactions involving Held Securities and/or Port-
folio Securities.

5. The Fund shall require that its Investment Adviser and Principal Broker adopt
Codes  of  Ethics substantially  identical to this  Code with  respect to the
Fund's Portfolio Securities.

</TEXT>
</DOCUMENT>
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Incorporator's Statement

The undersigned, the incorporator of Pebblebrook Fund, Inc., who signed and filed its Articles
of Incorporation with the state of Texas, appoints the following individuals to serve as the
initial directors of the corporation, who shall serve as directors until the first meeting of
shareholders for the election of directors and until their successors are elected and agree to
serve on the board:

Hazel Hammond Cross

Date: January 28, 2003

Signature: /s/ Bill Cross

Bill Cross

Incorporator and President of Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

Signature: /s/ Hazel Hammond Cross

Hazel Hammond Cross
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Subscription Agreement between the Fund and the Investors

Pebblebrook Fund, Inc.

13047 Pebblebrook Drive

Houston, Texas 77079

Letter of Investment Intent

February 10, 2003

To the Board of Directors of the Pebblebrook Fund:

The undersigned (the Purchaser) hereby subscribes to purchase a beneficial interest (Interest)
of the Pebblebrook Fund in the amount of one hundred thousand dollars ($100,000.00) for five
thousand (5,000) shares at net asset value of twenty dollars ($20.00) per share, in
consideration for which the Purchaser agrees to transfer to you upon demand cash in the amount
of one hundred thousand dollars ($100,000).

The Purchaser agrees that the Interest is being purchased for investment purposes and with no
present intention of reselling or redeeming said Interest.

Dated February 10,2003

/s/ Bill Cross

By: Bill Cross
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